
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Regulatory Services Committee held in the   Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 14 June 2017   from 7.30pm to 8.00pm ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 
Present: Councillors Steve Drury (Chairman), Martin Trevett (Vice-Chairman), Eric Bishop, Valerie Coltman, Heather Kenison, Stephen King, Joy Mann, Sarah Nelmes, Ralph Sangster, Roger Seabourne and Alison Wall.
Officers:
Kimberley Rowley, Head of Regulatory Services

Brad Wheeler, Licensing Officer

Sarah Haythorpe, Principal Committee Manager

Also in attendance: Councillor Diana Barber
RG01/17
MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 8 March 2017 were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the Chairman.
RG02/17
NOTICE OF OTHER BUSINESS


There was none.

RG03/17
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS


There were none.
RG04/17

HACKNEY CARRIAGE AND PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER AND PRIVATE HIRE OPERATOR SUITABILITY POLICY

  Three Rivers District Council are responsible for licensing Private Hire Drivers, vehicles and operators under the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976. The Council is also responsible for licensing Hackney Carriages and their drivers under the Town Police Clauses Act 1847. The attached policy document sets out a proposed amended Council Policy to be considered in determining these types of application. 


Members raised the following points:

· If an applicant had committed murder they should not get a licence but this crime had not been included on the list.
· On terrorism the Council should be more proactive and have monitoring systems in place.
· Were the guidelines thought up by the Council or were they national guideline?
· Who would be the consultees?
The Licensing Officer advised that the point regarding murder had been included in the proposed new policy.  Officers would take on board the points regarding terrorism.  The guidelines were taken from other Herts Authority guidelines and followed best practice.  There were currently no national guidelines.  The consultees would be the Police, Hackney Carriage, Taxi Drivers, general public, Resident Associations, Parish Councils.
Councillor Alison Wall moved an amendment, duly seconded, that the Officers revised the serious offences involving violence in Appendix 1 of the report and to have more proactive monitoring with regard to terrorism.
Councillor Steve Drury moved a further amendment, duly seconded, that the consultee list be circulated to all Committee Members for review before the consultation started.

On being put to the Committee recommendations with the amendments were declared CARRIED the voting being unanimous.


RESOLVED:

1) That Members of the Committee agree Option 1 – Authorise officers to consult on the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Driver and Private Hire Operator Suitability Policy and agree with the timeframe for the consultation period of 8 weeks subject to the consideration of Serious Offences involving violence in Appendix 1 of the report and to have more proactive monitoring with regard to terrorism;

2) To circulate to the Committee the revised Appendix 1 and the list of consultees for review before the consultation starts; and 

3) That following consultation consideration is made to any comments received and the decision to amend the policy be delegated to the DCES in consultation with the Chairman of the Regulatory Services Committee and Group Spokespersons.

RG05/17
REQUEST TO AMEND THE STANDARD CONDITIONS OF STREET TRADING CONSENTS


Following the Regulatory Services Committee of 8 March 2017 where   the Licensing team reported that they had received a request from Councillors to amend the standard conditions of Street Trading Consents issued by Three Rivers District Council, the Committee asked that the Licensing team obtain further information from the Councillors.  


Councillor Martin Trevett moved, duly seconded, an amendment to the recommendation at 13.1 of the report to take out the word “unnecessary”.  


Councillor Steve Drury moved, duly seconded, that the words “any school entrance” be added to the wording of the condition with regard to Street Trading Consents.
A Member raised concern with regard to the enforcing the obstruction of a highway as this was a Police matter.  The Head of Regulatory Services advised that the licensing team worked closely with the Police who had seen the report and Officers had their backing and support.  Officers would contact the schools to understand their particular issues and the options that were available to them.
On being put to the Committee recommendations with the amendments were declared CARRIED the voting being unanimous.

RESOLVED:

1)
That the following condition is added to the Schedule of current conditions for Street Trading Consents.

“Any vehicle or stall must not be placed in a position causing any obstruction or hazard to any road or Highway or any school entrance.”

2)
Agreed the following new condition restricting mobile food vendors be added subject to all necessary consultation and that the Head of Regulatory Services in consultation with the Chairman and Group Spokepersons be authorised to finalise the wording of the condition relating to the restricting of mobile food vendors outside schools:

“During term time, no mobile food vendor including ice cream vans shall be parked on school grounds and for the vendor to seek permission from schools to park within the 50 metre exclusion.”
RG06/17
REGULATORY SERVICES COMMITTEE WORK PROGRAMME


To consider and make necessary changes to the Committee’s work programme.

RESOLVED:-


That the Committee work programme be noted.
CHAIRMAN
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